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EDITORIAL
The season is already underway with clear blue skies and a full 24 car entry - from 16 different makes! -

for R1 of the UK ‘Millers Oils’ Championship @ 750 MC Mallory Park. Two weeks ahead and it is the ‘Race Retro’ Historic Motor Sport Show at Stoneleigh, where we have the FJHRA stand (in conjunction with the Cooper Car Club and the 500 OA.)

Mike Hibberd (Lotus 27) Mark Woodhouse (Elva 100) and Duncan’s Comet Mk 1 500 [ For Sale] will grace the stand organised by Grant Wilson and both he and Duncan will be present throughout.  FJHRA have been nominated as one of the 5 organisations as potential winners of the ‘Race Series of 2006’ and will be having a table at the awards dinner.

The next week, the FIA Lurani Trophy opens in Mugello.  There are about 38 confirmed entries for the 42 car grid, so still room for late runners now that Donington Park (postponed for 2 weeks) no longer clashes. A splendid number of Italian FIAT Engined cars grace the field.  FIA HMSC Chairman, John Hughes, is the FIA Observer and old stalwarts Brian Brophy and Rod Parkin are the FIA stewards, and a waiver has been granted (for this race only) permitting all cars with HVIF’s and a current application for an HTP to participate, if the new HTPs have not yet arrived.  Delays have been experienced across Europe, and to add to that, the MSA have been overwhelmed with licence applications and the suppliers of the new photo card licences have been unable to cope. One has to ask why they went down that route, because you now have to have  a separate piece of paper in order to get signatures for your upgrade, instead of all on the same document.

Easter follows the next weekend, and there is a new meeting on Easter Monday at Mallory Park organised by BRSCC (Midlands Centre).  There is a dedicated 500cc F3 race to honour Don Truman’s 85th Birthday.  Don raced the Bardon-Turner 500 in the early 50’s and since then has been a stalwart of the BRSCC in the organisation of the Centre.  A special £100 only fee is applicable for the race and despite the short notice, there is a good field, but still spaces for more, for the special race, but which promises to be an annual event [ We hope to celebrate Don’s 86th birthday next year !!!].  Also on the agenda is an Historic Racing car race, being supported by the HSCC with two Formula Junior classes – in fact, if we 

could get a respectable entry, Glyn @ the BRSCC would run a separate race for us – entry form attached.

The next weekend is busy again.  The 500’s are racing at Snetterton with the CSCC on the Saturday for the annual John Cooper Trophy race, while all the Formula Junior Cars are at the beautiful Cadwell Park Circuit on Sunday for the 3rd round of the HSCC / FJHRA  Championship.

A week later and we are back on the FIA Lurani trail at Hockenheim in Southern Germany, easily accessible down the French Motorway system past Reims.  Already a good entry is forecast.

So by then it is May – don’t forget the interesting races ahead – Pau GP with separate races for FJ’s and 500’s, the first of the Historic City Challenge – Misano “Lurani” for FJ and 1.0 L F3  - “Age d’or” Dijon, a round of the UK FJ Championship – Event 2 of the Historic City Challenge at Porto for FJ’s (but with 500’s specially invited too) – and the great Historic Festivals at the new Anglesey circuit in Wales (for FJ and 1.0 F2/F3, with a separate 500 race) and at Knockhill in Scotland, a 2 race round of the FJ Championship.

F.I.A HTP’s

The big backlog with FJHRA has now been processed and the problem now lies with the MSA where poor Marcus Pye is submerged in applications from Masters and Top Hat, with more than a few anxious to get new papers for Mugello.

It is Stongly recommended that ALL Formula Junior’s get the new FIA HTP’s even if you have no immediate plan to go abroad, and for 500’s, either go the whole way with an HTP, and feel free to compete in Europe, or at least apply to Richard Utley (r.utley@btinternet.com) for the new 500 OA VIF.  You cannot race (after Mugello) in the FIA Lurani Trophy without any HTP.

Duncan is your man for FJ HTP’s – call FJHRA for a blank form and detailed requirements, and Duncan will apply then to the MSA for an application number to start off the process.  Alan Putt and Marcus Pye are also approved by MSA to inspect and sign papers for FJs.

 
Easter Monday - Mallory Park – 9th April 2007

As earlier mentioned in the editorial, the BRSCC are running a race meeting at Mallory Park on Easter Monday 9th April and to celebrate ex racer Don Truman's 85th Birthday they want to put on a race for historic single seaters and have asked HSCC if they can help. 

It will be restricted to cars that conform to Historic Formula Junior or HSCC / CRC or HFF regulations, with 15 minutes practice & fifteen minutes race and an extremely competitive entry fee – see form attached. 

Further details from Peter Daly e-mail peter@dalys.co.uk
20th Anniversary of Monoposto Racing – USA – 17/19th August 2007
Grattan Raceway in Michigan will ring again with the baleful howls of the heroic engines of the past.  The Vintage Grand Prix au Grattan, August 17-19, 2007 will celebrate the organization’s twentieth anniversary.

The feature race will be an all Formula Junior field of Lotus, Brabham, Cooper, Sadler, and more.  In addition to Formula Junior, the roster of races will include cars from the classic to wings and slicks, all Monoposto Racing classes.  This celebration of the golden era of single-seat “cigar-bodied” cars is a Mecca for all who loved monoposto cars then, love them now, and love to race them.

For information on Monoposto Racing please contact: Mark Harmer e-mail: monopostoracing@aol.com
[notification courtesy of “ Victory Lane “]

 
Formula Junior racing to headline Knockhill Classic SpeedFair 
 
The fabulous Formula Junior racing category will be one of the star attractions in the 18-race schedule for the 2007 Knockhill Classic SpeedFair event over the weekend of 21/22 July.
 
In a race line-up that will also include the crowd-pleasing 'Tin Tops' series for pre '66 saloon cars and a host of Formula Ford 1600 action, two races for the FJHRA/HSCC Millers Oils Formula Junior Championship will bring the prestigious historic championship to Knockhill.


Formula Junior, which will celebrate it's 50th anniversary in 2008, was the most successful junior single-seater category of the late 1950s and early 1960s, and many subsequent Grand Prix stars made their name in the class. Although it is over 40 years since Formula 3 replaced the class, Formula Junior racing continues to thrive worldwide, with hundreds of cars competing regularly.
 
The Formula Junior Historic Racing Association promotes the category and an excellent grid is expected for a rare Formula Junior event in Scotland. Among those sure to support the Knockhill races is Scottish veteran John Fyda, racing the Lotus 22 that won the 1963 Formula Junior championship in Australia.
 
Alongside the two Formula Junior races will be the hour-long, two-driver 'Tin Tops' race, several heats and a final for the Golden Helmet Formula Ford 1600 Trophy, races for classic single-seaters, classic sports and saloons and Morgans.
 
Saturday will be taken up with qualifying and then several races before the track is turned over to rallying mid-afternoon for a super special stage. On Sunday, racing will run throughout the day, including demonstrations by classic motorcycles.
 
-ends-
 
For more information, please contact Sasha Brunton or Stuart Gray at Knockhill Circuit; 01383 723337. For media enquiries, please contact Raymond Smith.
Hotels at Pau

Neil Hodges [neil@hodgeslondon.plus.com] has kindly done some research for hotels in Pau, having found the original four from the 500 OA to be unsuitable or fully booked. He has posted them on the 500 site but below is a copy in case it helps anyone. Caveat emptor, for obvious reasons.

There is a map with hotels marked on www.500org.com
Hôtel Kyriad, 80 rue Emile Garet Centre Bosquet, Pau 64000   Tel: +33 5 59 82 58 00 Email: kyriad.pau-centre@wandoo.fr www.kyriad-pau-centre.federal-hotel.com  3 stars, 70 rooms, free private garage, circa Euro 75 per night for a double room
Best Western Continental, 2, rue Marechal Foch Pau 64000    Tel: +33 5 59 27 69 31  2 Stars, 75 rooms, free parking

Citotel Roncevaux, 25, rue Louis Barthou, Pau 64000    Tel: +33 5 59 27 08 44 Email: contact@hotel-roncevaux.com www.hotel-roncevaux.com 40 rooms, private car park, circa Euro 70 per night for a double room

Inter Hôtel de Gramont, 3, place Gramont, Pau 64000    Tel: +33 5 59 27 84 04 Email: dg6403@inter-hotel.com  www.inter-hotel.fr/ars/site/fiche/TFicheHotel.jsp?hotel_id=6403&ptn=0505125FN&lg=fr    3 Stars, public parking only, circa 85 Euro per night for a double room

Ibis Pau Centre, 26, rue Samonzet, Pau 64000   Tel: +33 5 59 83 82 51 www.ibishotel.com/ibis/fichehotel/gb/ibi/1398/fiche_hotel.shtml  60 rooms, covered parking, circa Euro 50 per night for a double room 

Hôtel Parc Beaumont,  4 Stars 1 avenue Edouard VII BP 118 - 64000 Pau    Tel +33 5 81 189 002 www.hotel-parc-beaumont.com/home.html 80 rooms, car park, circa Euro 190 per night for a double room

Hôtel Corona, 71 Avenue General Leclerc  64000 Pau    Tel + 33 5 59 30 64 77 www.corona-hotel.com   2 stars, 18 rooms, public parking only

Hôtel Le Bourbon, 12 Place Georges Clemenceau 64000 Pau     Tel +33 5 81 189 002  2 stars, 33 rooms, public parking only, circa Euro 56 per night for double room 

Hôtel Central, 15 Rue Léon Daran, Pau, 64000    Tel: +33 5 59 27 72 75  Email: contact@hotelcentralpau.com    www.hotelcentralpau.com  2 stars, public circa Euro 60 per night for a double room,

Brit Hôtel Bosquet, 11 Rue Valérie Meunier, Pau, 64000     Tel +33 5 5911 50 11 Email:  welcome@hotel-bosquet.com www.hotel-bosquet.com 2 stars, 29 rooms, circa Euro 60 per night for a double room

Hôtel Montpensier, 36, Rue Montpensier, Pau, 64000    Tel: +33 5 59 27 42 72 email: hotel.montpensier-pau@wanadoo.fr   www.hotel-montpensier-pau.federal-hotel.com  3 stars, 22 rooms, free parking, circa Euro 70 per night for a double room

Villa Navarre, 59, Avenue Trespoey, Pau 64000,    Tel +33 5 59 14 65 65 Email: H5677@accor.com www.villanavarre.fr   4 stars, 30 rooms, circa Euro 105 per night for a double room 

Hôtel le Matisse, 17, rue Mathieu Lalanne 64000 Pau    Tel : +33 5 59 27 73 80 http://www.pau-pyrenees.com/syndication/syndication_detail.php?module=hotels&id=HOTAQU064018AS3U&objet=HOT  1 star, circa Euro 38 per night for a double room

Hôtel Bristol, 3, rue Gambetta – Pau      Tel: +33 5 59 27 72 98  Email: bristol-hotel@wanadoo.fr www.hotelbristol-pau.com  3 stars, 24 rooms, circa 80 Euro per night for a double room

Grand Hôtel du Commerce, 9, rue du Maréchal Joffre 64000 Pau   Tel : +33 5 59 27 24 40 Email:  hotel.commerce.pau@wanadoo.fr  http://en.federal-hotel.com/hotel_grand-hotel-du-commerce-pau_16633.htm  2 stars, circa Euro 60 per night for a double room

Hôtel Le Postillon,  10, cours Camou 64000 Pau   Tel : +33 5 59 72 83 00 Email: hotel.lepostillon@wanadoo.fr www.hotel-le-postillon.fr 2 stars, free parking, circa 46 Euro per night for a double room

Hôtel de la Pomme d'Or, 11, rue Maréchal Foch 64000 Pau   Tel : +33 5 59 11 23 23  1 star, circa Euro 40 per night for a double room

Hôtel Adour, 10 rue Valery Meunier 64000 Pau   Tel : +33 5 59 27 47 41 Email: contact@hotel-adour-pau.com   www.Hotel-Adour-Pau.com  2 stars, 15 rooms, circa 46 Euro per night for a double room

Hôtel Régina, 18 rue Gassion 64000 Pau,   Tel : +33 5 59 27 29 19 Email: hotel.regina@free.fr 2 stars, circa 60 Euro per night for a double room

Hôtel - restaurant Le Funiculaire, 2 avenue Jean Biray 64000 Pau     Tel: +33 5 59 27 01 40 http://grizzli.beat.free.fr/fer/urbain/pau.htm 1 star, 8 rooms, circa 47 Euro per night for a double room, interesting location! 

Hôtel Carnot, 13, rue Carnot 64000 Pau    Tel: +33 5 59 27 88 70   http://en.federal-hotel.com/hotel_hotel-carnot-pau_16644.htm no stars....

Disconnected Jottings

Stromboli erupts

Volcanic activity on the Italian island of Stromboli, off Sicily’s north coast, became violent yesterday as two new craters began spewing lava into the sea.

‘The Daily Telegraph’ Feb 07  
[Stromboli was one of the early IOTA based 500’s  - They used to erupt too…!!!]

Specials: Can anyone recall this 500 sports special – (ad from a 1950’s Autosport!)
REBECCA SPECIAL:

Formula 3 rebuilt two-seater sports.  Registered.  Vincent twin and transporter available.  Details, photography on request – McCosh, Gt. Barton, Whimple 412, Exeter

Trofeo  Lorenzo Bandini

“I have just noticed that Filipe Massa has won the Lorenzo Bandini Award for his efforts with Ferrari last year.
 

As a past winner of the Lorenzo Bandini Trophy I take it that the FJ Trophy is a great deal more prestigious than the award given to Massa.  I am confident that Peter Mullen will feel the same way!!!!!!!!!!!!! : michael ashley-brown [michael.ashleybrown@btopenworld.com]
Postage stamp award

FJHRA have received all sorts of pretty and varied stamps on people’s subs envelopes this year, but the award has to go to David Brain, whose form arrived the next day, with just a 1p stamp on!

[ well we thought so , but Robin Longdon managed to post a letter with NO stamp, that got here without delay, no franking or Postage Due…And he definitely did NOT hand deliver it from Cheshire!]

E.V. Henry Koring - Obituary
Henry passed away at the beginning of February at the grand old age of 93.

Henry spent the pre war years touring Europe with a group of friends racing their motor cycles and earning just enough to live on.

He was in quality control at various aircraft component manufacturers during the war and when peace returned he opened a motor cycle shop in Tottenham Court Road. He would catch the train to Wolverhampton and collect a new machine from the Norton Racing Dept. and then train it north to the Isle of Man and the T.T. Races. Henry had several spills and eventually decided that 4 wheels might be safer? 

He bought the Mk3 Smith 500 from Ken Smith and after the Norton engine failed in spectacular fashion at Brands Hatch, he replaced it with a dry sump Road Race JAP. This improved the handling of the Smith dramatically and Henry had several successful years with it before it was sold on to David Kamm. 

Henry then raced a Cooper which he bought in an accident damaged state from the father of a young doctor who was killed while driving it at Brands Hatch. Soon after this Henry hung up his helmet in favour of married bliss, but continued to tinker with and ride bikes till quite recently.

“Woody” -  Richard Neale [woody@coopercars.org]
[There was an article about him in ’The 500’ some years ago.Ed]

FJHRA Computer and Fax – BROKEN

The FJHRA computer suffered a hard drive failure, which resulted in a major loss of all Emails sent or received from 12/11/05 – 23/02/07 and from 02/03/07 – 05/03/07.  So if you sent Emails during these 18 months that have not had a full answer (and there were over 1000 marked for further attention!!), or contained historical information or photographs for the FJ or 500 archives, please resend them as soon as possible, indicating that they are being resent.

We were also punished when we decided it was time to upgrade our fax machine and copier, because after 6 days with a brand new machine, it packed up, and when the technician left, he also left a house filled with smoke!  So any entry forms sent by fax between the 21st February and 28th, please resend them too!

DCPR
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